












 
 

1375 N 10th Ave; Stayton, OR 97383 
(p) 503-769-2641     (f) 503-769-3797 

 

 

New Patient Controlled Substance Policy: 

Our goal at Stayton Family Practice and Jefferson Medical Clinic is to safely improve function and 

quality of life. In certain cases, this requires the use of controlled substances including narcotic pain 

medication, sedatives, stimulants and addictions. Unfortunately, there is a high potential for 

tolerance, dependence, and side effects, therefore, prescribing of such medicine is tightly regulated 

and must be carefully monitored by our clinic. Our providers are under no obligation to prescribe 

controlled substances to you. Failure to adhere to policy may be grounds for discontinuation of 

medication and/ or dismissal from the practice. Please review the following requirements for the 

prescribing of controlled substances: 

-No new patients will be given a prescription for narcotic medication or controlled substance on the 

first visit.  

-In order to initiate controlled substances within the practice, providers must have the medical 

records from prior prescribing providers 

-The new provider may or may not choose to continue prescribing the controlled substance after 

gathering all necessary information for decision-making 

-Controlled substances will only be initiated with direct patient evaluation 

-Pain control may first be attempted with non-controlled medications/methods prior to initiation 

of controlled substances 

-If the patient does not need palliative comfort care, a referral to pain management specialist will 

likely be considered to determine the need for a controlled substance prescription 

-A screen for risk of abuse/misuse will be completed prior to prescribing controlled substances for 

long term use 

-Urine toxicology screening will be performed prior to initiation and during long term controlled 

substance use 

-Only your preferred provider will manage your controlled substances. 

 

 

Hopefully you read and abide by the requirements we listed. Thank you from the staff of Stayton 

Family Practice. 

 


